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The Council welcomes correspondence in Welsh or English 

Mae’r Cyngor yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg neu’r Saesneg 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Sharron 
 
Local Development Plan (LDP) Consultation Process 
 
Thank you for the recent letter. 
  
This is the first of two replies. Andrew Farrow will follow shortly with a second 
response on the specific planning issues that the Community Council have raised. 
 
Any consultation process on such a significant issue as the Local Development Plan 
(LDP) will be challenging for all parties. We have followed the consultation plan 
approved by the County Council and have worked with local partners, such as 
yourselves, to host local meetings and to reach local communities. Any major 
consultation process is open to criticism that more could have been done. Some of 
the expectations members of the Community Council have expressed here on 
consultation practice are not realistic. We have not knowingly breached any 
principles of good consultation practice. We righty expect town and community 
councils to take some responsibility for engaging their local communities on our 
behalf on big consultations - as we have discussed in the preliminary work on the 
LDP at the County Forum - and as per our local Charter. We value the role your 
Community Council has tried to play here. 
 
The on-line portal we have used is an industry standard piece of software. It has 
been used by 170 planning authorities in the United Kingdom for such consultations. 
It is fit for purpose. We had uploaded a guide for users onto the website – hard 
copies of which we gave out at the meeting the Community Council hosted. We also 
operated a helpline to advise and guide consultees. We trust that the Community 
Council referred consultees to the correct place for advice if they received any 
complaints about the portal, in good time. 
  
We are not aware that anyone choosing to use the portal experienced a technical 
failure which prevented them from making their response, noting that we offered the 
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more traditional media of email and written letter for those who were less 
comfortable using a digitised system from the outset. All media were treated equally 
and email and letter were not regarded as fall-backs. Councillor David Mackie has 
had a separate reply on his individual experience. We made a small adjustment to 
the location and size of an on-screen icon based on David’s helpful feedback. This 
was a small improvement for ease of accessibility we chose to make based on 
feedback and was not in itself a systems fault.  
 
We have received over 2,000 responses to the LDP consultation which would 
suggest that we have been successful in its promotion, and in engagement, with the 
portal being a primary medium for consultation feedback. 
 
Officers do not mean to be defensive. However, they are there to defend as well as 
to explain a draft LDP which has been carefully researched and developed and 
constitutes a set of formal proposals which have been approved by the County 
Council, as their employer, for public consultation. They do need to explain and 
defend the quality and integrity of a Plan which has been preceded by several years 
of detailed work. Unfortunately, some of the public behaviours at local consultation 
meetings, including those held in your community area, were extremely critical if not 
aggressive, and at times personalised. Indeed, one of the complainants you refer to 
in your letter has sent private email correspondence which ‘crosses the line’ in 
undermining the professional reputation of named officers, for example in calling for 
a local ‘vote of no confidence’ in them. This is not acceptable. It is human nature for 
anyone to show defensive qualities when under such challenge.  
 
I would expect County Councillors to show empathy for their officers in such 
circumstances and to stand up for the commitments they have made to resist 
personal harassment and abuse whenever they see it, whilst welcoming constructive 
criticism and challenge. I would expect the same of Community Councillors who are 
not also County Councillors. 
 
Whilst we welcome constructive challenge we would also ask that you support us in 
working towards a sound LDP which will both facilitate and control development in 
the future. 
 
A second letter will follow from Andy Farrow. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
Colin Everett 
Chief Executive 
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We welcome correspondence in Welsh.   We will respond to 

correspondence received in Welsh without delay.  

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth Gymraeg.  Ymatebwn yn ddi-oed i 

ohebiaeth a dderbynnir drwy gyfrwng y Gymraeg.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Sharron 

Public Consultation Process: Flintshire County Council, Local Development 

Plan 

Thank you for your letter dated 22nd November 2019. Colin Everett as Chief 

Executive is replying in tandem.  

I am responding to a number of specific points you have raised. 

  Point 1 

 

It is unclear from your letter as to how you consider that the Council has 

ignored sections of its own Preferred Strategy, how the principles of public 

engagement have not been followed, or how a more proactive consultation 

process should have taken place. Perhaps you could expand if you would like 

further advice. 

 

On stakeholder engagement - it was set out at the pre-briefings to Town and 

Community Councils and the County Forum (which your Community Council 

hosted) and at all of the drop-in sessions – that all of the key infrastructure 

providers had been consulted on the proposed LDP allocations and none had 

raised fundamental concerns that would have otherwise prevented the sites 

from being so allocated.  

  

Points 2, 3 and 4 

On the consultation process itself, you were emailed a link to a copy of the 

Public Notice of the deposit consultation in advance of the start of the 

consultation. The notice states that we could receive representations via a 

number of routes – the portal being only one – as well as by letter to the Chief 
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Officer, by email to the development plans inbox, or by using the standard 

comments form made available at all deposit venues, at all of the drop-in 

sessions, or as a download from the website.  

The LDP Regulations require the plan and relevant documents to be made 

available at suitable locations for the public to view and to make a form 

available to make comments with. We have gone above and beyond the 

minimum requirements of the regulations, having provided a number of 

equally valid ways to make comments on the plan, and having spoken to 

around 800 people across all of the drop-in sessions. We do not understand 

what you mean in saying that we have ignored the “Principles for Public 

Engagement and Consultation”. Again, perhaps you could explain on this 

matter if you would like further advice. 

Between Colin and I, we have answered the questions as fully as possible 

based on the contents of your letter.  

Yours sincerely 
 

  
Andrew Farrow 
Chief Officer (Planning, Environment & Economy) 
Prif Swyddog (Cynllunio, Amgylchedd ac Economi) 
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